
VO
IC

E O
F T

HE
 V

8
A

 m
on

th
ly

 n
ew

sl
et

te
r 

of
 t

he
 E

ar
ly

 F
or

d 
V-

8 
C

lu
b 

of
 t

he
 I

nl
an

d 
E

m
pi

re
 #

23

Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA  99037  |  509-994-4924  | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

JUNE 
2019

"Coming together is a beginning, staying together is 
progress, and working together is success.” 

–Henry Ford

Dear V8ers, 

Thanks for a good turnout for the June meeting. Sounds like the 
swap meets is going well. Please sign up for a duty. We need your 

help to make this a success. Thanks to Bob Long and his crew for all 
the hard work they have been doing. Also, Larry & Karen Easterly for 

working on the Show and Shine. They need more help. So please call them if 

News from 

President  
B.J. 

Glander 

JUNE 20  
BOD Meeting

JUNE 22  
DUKE’S and Friends 
Picnic

JULY 7  
Regular Meeting

JULY 12-14  
Swap Meet

JULY 18  
INCCC Downtown 
Scholarship Car Show

AUGUST 2-4 
Campout

AUGUST 4 
Regular Meeting  
@ Pend Orielle River

SEPTEMBER 8  
Regular Meeting 

you are able.  

We had fun on the Palouse Falls Tour. I wish more 
could have joined us, but realize it was short notice. 
Thanks to those who were able to go.  

I hope we have a good turnout for the Flag Day 
Parade at Fairfield. We always have a good time. 
I’m excited to see Chuck McVey lead our group 
with a banner to honor Dale Halverson. Dale never 
missed this parade and was always on our tours no 
matter where we went. He is really missed. His 
memorial is on June 30th at the Valley Eagles at 

12:00 pm to 3:00 pm. I know we will have a 
good turnout for it.  

It seems there is something on every weekend 
this summer. If not our club, but some other 
event. Please Join in whether you can drive an 
old car or new… just get out and have fun.  

Til next time, keep those cars on the road.  

Your Pres,  
B.J. Glande 

Touring Etiquette 

We LOVE club tours. Our club has always been based on an 
interest in Early Ford V8 cars. Owning one, having a 
running car, or being able to drive one doesn’t matter. 
Everyone is always welcome, no matter if you drive an 
Early Ford V8 car or not. Driving a modern car is always an 
option. We are all about the people and friendship.  
A few things to remember when touring:  

• Having a “drop off” car is always nice. If you are the 
second car in line and the lead car turns, pull off so that 
all the cars following will know the direction to go.  

• If you drive a modern car, please remain in the back of the 
touring line. V8 cars should always stay together with 
modern cars in the back of the line. 

• If you have extra room in your V8 car, offer a ride to 
someone who may not have a car, or is unable to drive 
one for some reason.  

• Having insurance on your V8 is required.  

• HAVE FUN!

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23	

GENERAL	MEETING	MINUTES,	JUNE	2,	2019
Mee>ng	was	brought	to	order	by	President,	B.J.	Glander	at	
5:00	at	the	Senior	Center	in	Post	Falls,	Idaho.		The	Pledge	of	
Allegiance	was	led	by	President,	B.J.	Glander.	
Officers	in	aNendance:		B.J.	Glander,	president;	Chris	Hughes,	
vice	president;	Dawn	Voelker,	secretary;	Jackie	Feldmiller,	
treasurer.	
Guests:		Lisa	Olson	and	Lindsey	Burke.	

Minutes	from	the	May	5,	2019:		A	moMon	to	accept	the	
minutes	was	made	by	Millie	Howell	and	seconded	by	Kelly	
Pemble.		MoMon	passed.	
Secretary’s	Report:		Dawn	Voelker.		Jackie	Feldmiller	read	
thank	you	cards	from	Howard	and	Bobbie	Welch,	Diane	
FalseQo	and	Judy	LiQle.	
Treasurer’s	Report:		Given	by	Treasurer,	Jackie	Feldmiller.			A	
moMon	to	accept	the	report	was	made	by	AnneQe	Long	and	
seconded	by	Al	Holm.		MoMon	passed.	
COMMITTEES:			

Vice	President’s	Report:		Chris	Hughes	reported	on	many	of	
the	upcoming	car	events.	

John	Clark	is	organizing	the	Fairfield	Flag	Day	Parade	tour	on	
June	8,	2019.		Those	interested	will	meet	at	the	Albertson’s	on	
Highway	27	at	7:30	a.m.		As	a	group,	we	will	leave	at	8:00	a.m.	
for	Fairfield.		The	parade	will	start	at	11:00	a.m.	and	the	group	
will	stay	for	about	1	½	hours,	leaving	at	1:00	p.m.	for	Tekoa	to	
enjoy	a	chicken	lunch.		If	you	are	interested	in	going,	let	John	
know	with	your	vehicle	model	and	year	as	it	will	be	
announced	during	the	parade.		Before	the	parade	begins,	the	
Fairfield	Fire	Department	will	be	pu]ng	on	a	pancake	
breakfast.		Chuck	McVey	has	had	a	banner	made	up	honoring	
Dale	Halverson	and	requested	that	he	lead	the	parade	with	
the	banner	on	his	vehicle.		It	was	agreed	that	this	would	be	a	
nice	remembrance	in	honor	of	Dale.	

The	NaMonal	Drive	Your	Ford	V8	Day	is	June	15th.		This	is	the	
2nd	or	3rd	year	of	doing	this	event.		Butch	Glander	will	organize	
a	lunch	at	the	OMs	Grill	in	OMs	Orchards.		Anyone	interested	
can	meet	there	at	1:00	pm	for	lunch.	
June	22,	2019	is	the	Dukes	and	Friends	Picnic	at	Sontag	Park	
in	Nine	Mile	Falls,	Washington.		All	are	welcome	to	come.	

The	INCCC	Scholarship	Car	Show	will	be	July	18.		This	is	a	fun	
car	show	in	the	evening,	lasMng	only	a	few	hours.	
The	Central	NaMonal	Meet	in	Auburn,	Indiana	is	August	24–
27.		The	Ford	FoundaMon	Museum	is	also	there.		Chris	asked	
for	a	show	of	hands	to	see	how	many	in	aQendance	were	
planning	on	going	and	five	members	raised	their	hands.		Alice	
and	Tom	Dailey	have	planned	their	own	tour	to	the	NaMonal	
Meet.		If	interested	in	joining	them,	please	contact	them.	
B.J.	Glander	reported	that	there	is	a	sign-	up	sheet	on	the	
table	for	the	August	4ths	campout	meeMng.	

Butch	Glander	reported	on	the	Palouse	Falls	Tour	which	took	
place	June	1st.		Five	cars	and	13	people	enjoyed	the	falls	and	a	
picnic.		Gary	Davis	won	the	drawing.	

Badges:		See	Ken	Nordquist	if	you	need	a	badge.	

Charitable	Giving:		Carolyn	Fries	–	No	Report.	

Sunshine:		BrigiQe	Leidel	–	No	Report.	
Christmas	Party:		Norma	Skidmore.		The	Christmas	party	is	
December	7,	2019.		There	will	be	an	“ugly	sweater”	contest	so	
start	looking	for	that	ugly	sweater.	
Club	Sales:		Gail	Whitman	and	Bobbi	Welch.		There	are	items	
available	for	sale.	

Golden	Membership:		Jackie	Feldmiller	and	JoAnn	Davis.		No	
Report.	
INCCC	Report:			Bill	Schweiter	–	The	penny	drive	collected	
almost	$20,000	less	than	it	did	last	year.		Duane	Murphy	is	
checking	with	the	Parks	Department	about	an	all	club	picnic.		
Riverside	Avenue	will	be	under	construcMon	during	the	2020	
Scholarship	Car	Show.		This	will	have	a	large	impact	on	the	
show	and	meeMngs	are	scheduled	with	the	City	and	RENCORP	
to	discuss	possible	opMons.	

NewsleNer:		Becky	Swenson	–	Not	Present.	

Nomina>ng:		Judy	LiQle	–	No	Report.	

Property	Accountability:		Jackie	Feldmiller	–	No	Report.	
Roster:		Gary	Davis	–	The	new	rosters	are	done.	

Ladies	Luncheon:		Vonnie	Satchwell	–	Not	Present.		B.J.	
Glander	reported	that	there	will	be	a	ladies	luncheon	on	June	
12,	2019	at	Beverly’s	in	Coeur	d’Alene,	Idaho.	

Bereavement:		Judy	LiQle	–	There	will	be	a	“CelebraMon	of	
Life”	for	Dale	Halverson	on	Sunday,	June	30,	from	12:00	p.m.	
to	3:00	p.m.	at	the	Valley	Eagles.		Judy	asked	for	members	to	
volunteer	to	bring	side	salads	to	help	with	the	luncheon.		
Have	your	salad	to	the	Eagles	by	11:30	a.m.	

Legal:		Harvey	Dunham	–	No	report.	
Swap	Meet:		Bob	Long	reported	that	things	are	moving	along.		
We	lost	one	vendor	due	to	health	reasons	who	took	up	
mulMple	spaces.		There	are	extra	flyers	for	members	to	take	
and	pass	out.		Please	sign	up	to	volunteer.		There	are	sMll	
many	shiks	to	fill.		At	the	June	20,	Board	of	Directors	MeeMng	
there	will	be	maps	available.		This	year	there	will	be	more	
radios	available	and	informaMon	cards	at	each	staMon	to	
inform	you	on	the	protocol	for	an	emergency.			

We	will	have	the	picnic	again	at	Larry	and	Norma	Skidmore’s	
home	on	Sunday,	the	last	day	of	the	swap	meet.		Come	at	
3:00	p.m.	

Chuck	LiQle	is	in	charge	of	adverMsing.		Mitch	Silver	is	reMring	
and	phasing	out	his	aucMons.		Ours	is	one	of	the	four	he	is	
phasing	out	this	year.		The	flyers	were	printed	before	we	knew	
this.		

Doug	Asay	and	Chuck	LiQle	will	call	everyone	for	set-up.		The	
Model	T’s	and	Model	A’s	will	also	help	with	set-up	and	fill	in	
other	shiks	where	volunteers	are	needed.			

Kelly	Pemble	needs	more	volunteers	to	help	her	with	the	
refreshment	cart.			

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Larry	and	Caren	Easterly	need	more	volunteers	to	help	them	
with	the	Show	and	Shine.		Larry	needs	more	volunteers	to	
help	with	parking	and	judging.		The	trophies	and	dash	plaques	
have	been	ordered.		If	you	would	like	to	help	Caren	put	the	
goody	bags	together,	meet	on	Thursday,	the	day	of	set-up,	
behind	the	kitchen.	

OLD	BUSINESS:		None	

NEW	BUSINESS:			
Derek	Burke	reported	on	his	internship	as	a	NASA	Flight	
Sokware	Engineer.		Two	months	into	his	internship,	he	was	
asked	by	his	supervisor	to	stay	on	through	the	summer	and	
conMnue	his	work.		He	will	be	working	on	the	Boeing	Starline	
that	goes	to	the	space	staMon.		

Drawings:	
					*	Old	Car	Drawing:		Bob	Long	
					*	Membership	Drawing:		Glenda	Graham	

The	next	general	meeMng	is	July	7,	2019	at	5:00	p.m.	at	the	
Post	Falls	Senior	Center.	
The	next	Board	of	Directors	meeMng	is	June	20,	2019	at	7:00	
p.m.	at	the	Post	Falls	Senior	Center.		The	Swap	Meet	Chairs	
will	need	to	be	present.	
Mo>on	to	Adjourn	was	made	by	AnneQe	Long	and	seconded	
by	Judy	LiQle.		MoMon	passed	and	the	meeMng	was	
adjourned.	

Respeclully	submiQed, 
Dawn	Voelker,	Secretary 
Early	Ford	V8	Club	#23	
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REGULAR	MINUTES	CONTINUED	FROM	PAGE	2…

           Dale H. Halverson 
To clarify the passing of Dale. On March 
17, 2019, about 3:00 pm, he developed a 
very serious and large brain bleed that 
showed on a CAT scan at Yuma Hospital. 
He was airlifted to Phoenix where a 
neurologist doctor said was nothing that 
could be done and this has also caused a 
serious stroke. Dale went to the Lord on 
March 19, 2019 in late evening.  

Dale has a son, Kevin Halverson, in Post Falls, ID, a daughter 
Karen in Hoquiam, WA, a step daughter Michelle, in WA, five 
grandchildren and four great grandchildren.  

Dale & I were together for ten years and we all miss this sweet 
natured person, so knowledgeable, lovely and funny. He still had 
so many plans and projects in his mind….  

Love,  
Jan Farnham 

Dale Halverson’s Celebration of Life 
There will be a “Celebration of Life “ held for 
Dale Halverson at the Valley Eagles, Sunday, 
June 30th from 12:00 pm to 3:00 pm.  

A sign-up sheet was available at the June 
meeting for club members to donate salads! We 
still need several people to help by contributing, 
as we don’t have enough yet! You can help out 
by calling Judy Little, Bereavement Committee 
Chairman, at (509) 953-6299. 

Dale was a very beloved member of our club 
and a longtime resident of Spokane Valley, so 
we definitely expect a large turnout of friends 
and family! Your help will be greatly 
appreciated! 

If you are able, please drive your old Ford to 
Dale’s Celebration of Life.  

The Fourth of July – also known as Independence Day or July 4th – has been a federal holiday in the United States 
since 1941, but the tradition of Independence Day celebrations goes back to the 18th century and the American 
Revolution. On July 2nd, 1776, the Continental Congress voted in favor of independence, and two days later delegates 
from the 13 colonies adopted the Declaration of Independence, a historic document drafted by Thomas Jefferson. From 
1776 to the present day, July 4th has been celebrated as the birth of American independence, with festivities ranging from 
fireworks, parades and concerts to more casual family gatherings and barbecues.

Independence Day: July 4 th

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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Saturday, June 1st we were set to leave Fred Myers at 8:30 a.m. 
Due to a malfunction, we left closer to 9:00 a.m. We got the 
problem fixed and were on our way. We had five old cars and one 
newer one.  
We stopped in Ritzville and fueled up and took a short break.  
On to the falls, we arrived at noon. We were able to find a picnic 
table in the shade, so we were able to have a cool place to ear our 
lunches.  

Palouse Falls Tour 
By Butch Glander

The falls were flowing really well. It has a 212 foot 
drop and a beautiful view.  
The group came back through Colfax. B.J. and I 
went to Lewiston to spend the night with her son. 
We returned to Spokane on Sunday. Round trip 
was 312 miles.  
Everyone said they had a good time.  
See you on the next trip!

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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At our Early Ford V8 Club meeting on June 
2nd, I ask our president B.J. and the club 
members if the Model A could be first down the 
hill for the Flag Day Parade to honor Dale 
Halverson. I talked with Jan and between the 
two of us, we got two banners made for the 
Model A pickup.

Ever since I became a member, Dale had always been first down the hill for the parade. Someone thought that he had led the 
V8 Club for over twenty years.
I believe we had 14 cars in the parade. Some members arrived in their new cars and rode down the hill with other members. I 
had Glen Terry build racks for the each side of the Model A to fit the banners. The night before the parade, I loaded the Model A 
in my car hauler and met the members at 32nd and 27th the next morning.
We got to Fairfield and met up the hill to where we start from. Ed Rutledge was there in his ’35 Ford. I think we had 13 cars and 
the Model A.
Harold and Carol Black were there, along with their son and his wife. I want to thank their son and his wife, along with Carol, for 
carrying the V8 banner down the hill.
It was a wonderful day, both emotional and happy. It was a privilege for me to honor Dale by carrying the banner honoring his 
celebration of life down the hill for the Flag Day Parade one more time. 
I want to thank Sir Speedy Printing for the great job they did on the banners. If anything comes up that our club needs, I would 
highly recommend their services. Wonderful people and easy to do business with. 

Flag	Day	Parade	
By	Chuck	McVey

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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17th Annual Show & Shine Car Show 
Saturday, July 13, 2019

																																																																	Attention	Club	Members	
Thank	you	to	everyone	who	has	already	signed	up	to	help	at	the	swap	meet.	The	success	 
of	the	swap	meet	is	dependent	upon	volunteers.	Everyone	in	the	club	should	sign	up	for	at	
least	one	gate	duty	or	other	position.	 	Having	all	members	volunteer	helps	the	club	and	
prevents	some	members	 from	having	to	work	extra	shifts.	 If	you	haven’t	 signed	up	yet,	
sign	up	sheets	will	be	available	at	the	general	meetings	or	contact	a	gate	chair.	
Larry	and	Caren	Easterly	need	more	volunteers	to	help	them	with	the	Show	and	Shine.		
Larry	needs	more	volunteers	to	help	with	parking	and	judging.		The	trophies	and	dash	
plaques	have	been	ordered.		If	you	would	like	to	help	Caren	put	the	goody	bags	together,	
meet	on	Thursday,	the	day	of	set-up,	behind	the	kitchen.	

July 12-14, 2019 
Friday–Saturday–Sunday 

BEST STOCK, MODIFIED AND  
UNDER CONSTRUCTION CARS & TRUCKS 

FORD V8 CLUB CHOICE - FORD V8 CLUB LADIES 
CHOICE BEST OF SHOW - PEOPLES CHOICE

Make plans to spend Saturday, July 13th  
at the Swap Meet and Show & Shine!

•	June	22nd:	Duke’s	and	Friends	Picnic	
•June	30th:	Dale	Halverson’s	Celebration	of	Life	
•July	4th-6th:	The	Cherries	to	Prairies	Tour,	sponsored	by	
the	Inland	Empire	Chapter	of	the	Model	T	Ford	Club	of	
America.		The	tour	will	include	Greenbluff	and	the	
Rathdrum	Prairie.		Contact	Norma	Skidmore	or	Chris	
Hughes	for	more	information.	
•July	12th-14th:	Spokane	Swap	Meet		
•July	18th:	INCCC	Downtown	Scholarship	Car	Show	
•August	2nd-4th:	Club	Campout	at	Pend	Orielle	River	

•August	24th-27th:	The	Central	National	Meet	in	Auburn,	
Indiana.		You	will	be	able	to	tour	the	Ford	Rotunda	which	
is	part	of	the	Early	Ford	V-8	Museum	and	is	Killed	with	
eighteen	1936	Fords,	including	the	1936	Stainless	Steel	
Ford	Sedan.	
•October	12th:	B.J.	Glander	is	planning	the	Fall	Tour	and	
Poker	Run.	
•December	7th:	V8	Club	Christmas	Party	at	the	Mirabeau	
Park	Hotel	and	Convention	Center.	There	will	be	an	ugly	
sweater	contest.	For	more	information,	contact	Norma	
Skidmore.

For more information on any upcoming  
events contact Chris Hughes (509) 844-3829

Upcoming Events

1960 GMC 1/2 ton Flatbed truck - 305 ci V6 
engine, 4 speed Manual transmission, AM/FM radio, 
custom wood deck, flat bed 8' x 6'9".  One ton rear 
springs, chrome wheels, new master cylinder, rebuilt 
clutch, custom paint, Michelin radial tires. Vin:  
1002CN8645.  $13,500. OBO.

Call Don Fries for more info: 509-466-0203	or	
509-435-2289


FOR SALE             WANTED AND/OR

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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If your contact information 
has changed, please  call 

Gary Davis at 
509-220-9817  
or email him at 

earlyfordv8r@msn.com

We Need Your Help 
We are in need of photos and articles for the Voice of the 
V8 newsletter and our web page. When you attend a V8 
event or outing, please take your camera or phone along 
and email some photos to earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. 
Writing up a little blurb to go with the photos would be a 
wonderful bonus. Thank you for any and all contributions.

Radio Repair
0-60 in record time, subject to 

availability of critical parts.  
Please contact  

Jerry Teft @ 208-772-4693

Early Ford V8 National Club

LIKE US ON 
FACEBOOK 
Connect with 

local V8ers and 
others around 

the world!   

Please let our tour chairman, Chris Hughes, know if you have an 
idea for a club tour. He has an overnight tour in mind, but can use 
other suggestions as well.  
Check out page 6 of this newsletter for upcoming tours!

The National V8 Club requires that every member of 
a Regional Group be a member of the National 
Early Ford V8 Club as well. Memberships are 
$38.00 (Joint – husband and wife), $ 35.00 
(Individual), both receive the V-8 TIMES as well a 
roster. You can also join for $15.00 (Individual) 

but only receive a roster or $ 5.00 (Individual) – 
no magazine or roster. All membership options 

receive a ballot to vote for National Directors. Click here to join. 

The Christmas party will be on 
Saturday, December 7th at the 
Mirabeau Hotel. This year, there will 
be an UGLY SWEATER CONTEST. 

2019 Touring Season

If we do not have your birthday or anniversary printed in the newsletter on any given month, it is because you 
didn’t provide the information on your 2016 membership renewal or application. If you would like your name(s) 
published and did not provide the information on your renewal, please send the date(s) to Gary Davis at 
earlyfordv8r@msn.com.

Mike & Jackie Stormo July 04
Harvey & Patsy Dunham July 06
John & Ade Ellersick July 11
Howard & Bobbie Welch July 14
George & Jackie Feldmiller July 20
Richard & Jeanette Morgan July 25
Roger & MaryAnn Domini July 26

 Anniversaries Anniversaries

...land that I love

Melvin Fitzpatrick July 04
Gael Rhodes July 05
James Walsh July 05
Carol Langstaff July 06
Linda Barnett July 13
Donna Canter July 15
Bill Schweiter July 19
John Clark July 27
Patsy Dunham July 27
Dave Swenson July 29
Grace Little July 31

BirthdaysBirthdays

mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
https://secure.cornerstonereg.com/efv8/index.asp
https://secure.cornerstonereg.com/efv8/index.asp
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com?subject=
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com?subject=
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
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You	know	Mme	has	a	way	of	moving	quickly	and	
catching	you	unaware	of	the	passing	years…	
It	seems	like	yesterday	that	I	was	young,	just	married,	
and	embarking	on	my	new	life	with	my	mate.	Yet	in	a	
way,	it	seems	like	eons	ago,	and	I	wonder	where	all	
those	years	went.	
I	know	that	I	lived	them	all.	I	have	glimpses	of	how	it	
was	back	then	and	of	all	my	hopes	and	dreams.	But,	
here	it	is...	the	winter	of	my	life,	and	it	catches	me	by	
surprise.	How	did	I	get	here	so	fast?	
Where	did	all	the	years	go	and	where	did	my	youth	
go?	I	remember	well	seeing	older	people	through	the	
years	and	thinking	that	those	"older	people"	were	
years	away	from	me	and	that	winter	was	so	far	off	that	
I	could	not	fathom	it	or	imagine	fully	what	it	would	be	
like.	
But	here	it	is...	my	friends	are	reMred	and	ge]ng	grey	
now.		They	move	slower	and	I	see	an	older	person	in	
myself	now.	Some	are	in	beQer	and	some	worse	shape	
than	me,	but	I	see	the	great	change...	not	like	the	ones	
that	I	remember	who	were	young	and	vagrant...	but	
like	me,	their	age	is	beginning	to	show	and	we	are	now	
those	older	folks	that	we	used	to	see	and	never	
thought	we'd	be.	
Each	day	now,	I	find	that	just	ge]ng	a	shower	is	a	real	
target	for	the	day,	and	taking	a	nap	is	not	a	treat	any	
more…	it's	mandatory,	cause	if	I	don't	on	my	own	free	
will,	I	just	fall	asleep	where	I	set!	
And	so...	now	I	enter	this	new	season	of	my	life	
unprepared	for	all	the	aches	and	pains	and	the	loss	of	
strength	and	ability	to	go	and	do	things	that	I	wish	I	
had	done	but	never	did!	But	at	least	I	know,	that	
though	the	winter	has	come,	and	I'm	not	sure	how	
long	it	will	last…	this	I	know…	that	when	it's	over	on	
this	Earth...	it's	over.	A	new	adventure	will	begin!	
Yes,	I	have	regrets.	There	are	things	I	wish	I	hadn't	
done...	things	I	should	have	done,	but	indeed,	there	
are	also	many	things	I'm	happy	to	have	done,	it's	all	in	
a	life	Mme.	
So	if	you're	not	in	your	winter	yet,	let	me	remind	you,	
that	it	will	be	here	faster	than	you	think.	So	whatever	
you	would	like	to	accomplish	in	our	life,	please	do	it	
quickly!	

And	Then	It's	Winter	
SubmiNed	by	Chuck	McVey

So,	do	what	you	can	today,	as	you	can	never	be	sure	
whether	this	is	your	winter	or	not!!	You	have	no	
promise	that	you	will	see	all	the	seasons	of	your	life.	
So,	live	for	today	and	say	all	the	things	that	you	want	
your	loved	ones	to	remember	and	hope	that	they	
appreciate	and	love	you	for	all	the	things	you	have	
done	for	them	in	all	the	years	past!!	
Life	is	a	gik	to	you	and	me.	The	way	we	live	our	life	is	
our	gik	to	those	who	come	aker.	Make	it	a	fantasMc	
one.	Remember:	"	It	is	health	that	is	real	wealth	and	
not	pieces	of	gold	and	sliver."		Your	kids	are	becoming	
you...	but	your	grandchildren	are	perfect!!!	
Going	out	is	good,	but	coming	home	is	even	beQer!	
You	forget	names…	but	it's	ok,	because	other	people	
forget	they	even	knew	you!!!	You	realize	you're	never	
going	to	be	perfect	at	everything...	especially	golf.	The	
things	you	used	to	care	to	do,	you	no	longer	care	to	
do,	but	you	really	do	care	that	you	don't	care	to	do	
them	anymore.	
You	sleep	beQer	on	a	lounge	chair	with	the	T.V.	blaring	
then	is	bed.	It's	called	"Pre-	Sleep."	You	miss	the	days	
when	everything	worked	with	just	an	"ON	and	OFF”	
switch.	
You	tend	to	use	more	four	leQer	words	
"What?"..."When?"	??	Now	that	can	afford	expensive	
jewelry,	it's	not	safe	to	wear	it	anywhere.	You	noMce	
everything	they	sell	in	stores	is	"sleeveless?!"	What	
used	to	be	freckles	are	now	liver	spots.	Everybody	
whispers.	You	have	three	sizes	of	clothes	in	your	
closet,	two	of	which	you	will	never	wear.		
But	"OLD"	is	good	in	some	things:	Old	Songs.	Old	
movies,	and	best	of	all,	our	Dear...Old	Friends!!!		Stay	
well,	"OLD	FRIEND!"	
This	was	sent	to	me	by	an	Old	Classmate	of	mine	in	
grade	school.	She	was	and	sMll	is	
a	very	dear	friend.	I	had	a	crush	on	her	in	the	4th	and	
5th	grades,	think	it's	called	puppy	love.	
Those	were	the	summers	of	my	life.	We	all	have	fond	
memories	of	becoming	of	age,	but	as	the	seasons	
change	life	changes	around	us.	We	gain	and	lose	loved	
ones.	
To	all	my	Friends,	I	hope	the	“Winters	of	your	Life's”	

will	be	kind	to	you!!!!	

Walt Ruffles has a new address.  
Please make the change in your roster.  

5321 E 41st Avenue 
SPOKANE, WA  

99223-1224 
~Helen Keller 

“Alone we can do  
     so little; 
together we can  
     do so much.” 
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For other gate duty assignm
ents, please contact the gate chairperson or Bob Long at 509-710-6498.
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If life is a journey... 

I want to get there 

in a Ford!

Contac t  Us

   2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

B.J. Glander 
208-946-6085 

Chris Hughes 
509- 844-3829 

Dawn Voelker 
509-844-5901 

Jackie Feldmiller 
509-939-1889 

John Clarizio 
(509) 847-9039 

John Ellersick 
(208) 437-0231 

 Dale Furnish 
509-991-5299

Don Leidel 
208-773-6735 

 
Annette Long 
509-951-2716 

Bob Long 
509-710-6498

Norma Skidmore  
509-928-2211

Gail Whitman 
208-765-8459

2019 OFFICERS

President B.J. Glander 208-946-6085

Vice President Chris Hughes 509- 844-3829

Secretary Dawn Voelker 509-844-5901

Treasurer Jackie Feldmiller 509-939-1889 

2019 COMMITTEE HEADS

Badges Ken Nordquist 509-924-4524 

Bereavement Judy Little 509-924-4524 

Charitable Giving Carolyn Fries 509-466-0203

Christmas Party Norma Skidmore   509-951-0666

Club Sales (open) Gail Whitman 
BobbieWelch

208-765-8459 
208-660-0357

Golden Membership Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis 

509-922-2357 
208-755-3436

INCCC Representative Bill Schweiter 509-326-2614

Legal Harvey Dunham 509-218-1437

Newsletter/Webmaster Becky Swenson 509-953-6357

Nominating  Judy Little 509-448-0154

Property 
Accountability

Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis

509-922-2357

Roster &  
Membership Data

Gary Davis 
Becky Swenson

509-220-9817 
509-953-6357

Sunshine Brigitte Leidel 208-773-6735

Swap Meet Coordinator Bob Long 509-710-6498

Tour Committee Chris Hughes 509- 844-3829

Sunshine Report 

If you know of someone who needs a card or flowers, please let Brigitte Leidel know. 

• Nothing to report this 
month. We like this news! 
Stay healthy everyone!!!

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

Next Meeting....

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated  
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

"The gifted man bears his gifts into 
the world, not for his own benefit, but 
for the people among whom he is placed; 
for the gifts are not his, he himself is 
a gift to the community.” ~Henry Ford

Sunday, July 7th 
Meeting at 5:00 p.m.

Post Fa l ls Senior Center  
1215 E Third Avenue , Pos t Fa l ls, ID

“Early Ford Club Swap Meet 
July 12-14 

Spokane Fair &Expo Center 
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